HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee
Wednesday, November 17, 2010
3:00 – 5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, 5th floor Conference room
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Gayle Burns, Michael Discepola, Weihaur Lau, Steve Muchnick, Yavantè Thomas-Guess, Marshon Smith, Frank Strona, Tonya Williams
Members Absent: Michael Discepola, Yavantè Thomas-Guess
HPS Staff:  Eileen Loughran, Tracey Packer

Harder & Co Staff:  Kym Dorman
1.  Welcome & Announcements
Marshon welcomed the group and asked for any relevant announcements. 
2.  Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve October 20th, 2010 Minutes 
Committee members were given a few minutes to review the October 20th committee minutes.  The group can approve the minutes by consensus since this is a change in the bylaws. Marshon asked the group if there were any objections to approving the October 20th minutes, hearing none, he announced the minutes were approved by unanimous consent. 
· Process Evaluation
Seven surveys were returned. Words used to describe the meeting included organized, thoughtful, honest, and refreshing. Overall, the evaluations continue to be very good.  The words that were mentioned this month were the most positive yet.  The meeting characteristics ratings were also the most positive.  

· Steering Update
Frank and Tonya provided the Steering update. Steering met on October 28th. The group spent a lot of time debriefing the Oct. 14th HPPC meeting. Overall the committee felt that it was a good meeting. There was concern about some negative comments in the evaluation results. Steering spent a significant amount of time talking about the hurtful comments about older / seasoned members on the Council. The group also discussed an idea of how to cover some of these concerns during the PIR training, perhaps by doing an exercise so that members could get to know each other better and touch on PIR. The group also approved the 2011 scope of work and motion to be presented at the Nov. 4th HPPC meeting.  Steering reviewed and approved the Nov. 4th HPPC agenda.  The next Steering is scheduled for Thursday, November 18, from 3-5 pm.
5.  Finalize Issues Related to Attendance (Action item/vote)
Kym covered this agenda item. Before beginning the conversation on attendance, she gave a brief update on the Bylaws. She reminded the group that they already voted to approve the final edits in the Bylaws.  In terms of other edits that committee members might find, she said that we can track them, place them in a “parking lot”, and then look at all of them at the end of the P+P conversation.  She explained that the reason is that there might be other implications for the Bylaws as we review the P+P.
Kym referred the group to the handout, “11/17 Attendance Policy”. She explained that we will go through the handout page by page so that she can identify the changes made. The changes made include minor edits, addition of a footnote, and a clarification on the notification process for consecutive meetings. 
On page 2 of the document there were minor edits with no discussion. Kym then directed the group to the footnote on the bottom of page 2. The group discussed the wording of the footnote and suggested changing it to: If there are any changes to the HPPC annual meeting schedule, Co-chairs jointly with the Steering committee will make every effort to give at least four months notice. If advance notice is not possible, members’ absences will not be counted if they miss the meeting. Members agreed that this should be part of the policy and not a footnote. The group agreed that it should be moved up on page 2 to follow the sentence, “Members are required to attend monthly HPPC and assigned committee meetings at their scheduled dates and times.”
On page 3 & 4 it was noted that Steering should be capitalized.  

Kym asked at the end of the policy if there was anything else to discuss related to attendance. There was discussion around the issue of disabling condition and consecutive absences. After a thorough conversation on attendance, disabling condition, absences, and a historical perspective of why the policy was developed, the group agreed to keep it as is.  A member added that we have to get work done and that happens with the voices at the table.
A member suggested developing a flow chart to document visually what the attendance policy looks like. It was noted that this would be helpful because some people are more visual learners. It was clarified that the flow chart could be similar to the Roberts Rules flow chart that we use at Council.  

Kym proposed to the committee that they vote on the policy today, and then we can follow-up on the flow chart as a separate item. The group agreed. A motion to approve the attendance policy with the suggested edits made today was made by Gayle with a second by Frank. The motion was approved by roll call vote.

	Member
	Approve attendance policy

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	NP

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	Y

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	Y

	Frank Strona
	Y

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	NP

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	

	Kym Dorman
	


6.  Begin Discussion on Issues Related to Council Participation
Kym referred the group to the handout titled, “Topics related to Council Participation, November 17, 2010”. She explained that the proposed solution column is blank because we want to have the conversation here in committee. We began by discussing topic #1, How do we ensure that there is representation of HIV+ folks on the Council? The group discussed different possibilities such as requiring a certain percentage of new members, and how to continue to have members feel comfortable enough to disclose status. A member indicated that this is the HIV Prevention Planning Council and we need members with prevention expertise, and that the HHSPC has requirements for the number of seats for positive members.
A member asked who we need at the table to make sure that we are doing effective prevention planning. Currently, the bylaws state “Parity, inclusion, and representation (PIR) for the HPPC shall be understood in terms of the HIV epidemiologic profile of San Francisco, not the national profile, and this shall be reflected in the composition of the full Council”.   
We can not require people to disclose their status. What is our goal? If we chose a number or a percentage, would it be fair for people that want to participate on the Council and have a lot of experience doing prevention work? 

A member added that it is important to have HIV+ individuals on the Council, but also those at risk.. We have the HIV Health Services planning Council that is focused on positive folks.

On a side note, a member added that members often speak from 1 hat rather than from the many voices they could represent.  We have to emphasize that members need to know how to advocate for more than one community—we are allies in HIV prevention. What do you bring to the table to move HIV prevention forward? We need planners at the table-individuals that are able to see big picture and plan for the epidemic not personal agencies. People should not be at the table to learn or network but actually bring a voice to move prevention forward. 
A member asked how we can have membership do a better job at having planners at the table. Perhaps this is a two step process with something written in the policy that includes language such as “commitment to planning” and a revamped membership application and interview process that gets at big picture planning issues.  The committee agreed that BPPC should develop a policy and membership can operationalize by revamping interview questions, recruitment strategies, etc.)
Kym clarified for the group that for member recruitment & selection, there should be a policy and also criteria for selection of members. 

A member suggested that to move the discussion on “topics related to Council participation” forward, we should see if we can come up with proposed solutions on council participation issues 2-8. There was agreement in the room to do this as an assignment so that we could close out this discussion in December.  Kym will update materials and send out the assignment to members with detailed instructions. Kym will contact Gayle, Mike, and Yavante to inform them of the assignment. Comments will be due back to Kym by November 29th. 

7.  Next Steps 
· Harder & Co/HPS follow-up items
                   Kym will send out the updated Council Participation topics grid for your input.  Members 

                    will be instructed to add your comments directly into the chart. 
                    The planning group will meet on December 2 to prepare the November meeting. 
· Focus for Next Meeting
                    We will continue discussion on topics related to Council participation.

· Summary & Closure
Kym asked the group to continue reviewing the Policies & Procedures manual. 
Eileen reminded everyone that she will be at HPLS in December, so Vincent Fuqua will be covering for her at BPPC.
8.  Adjournment
· Evaluation/Closing

Weihaur & Marshon reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm.
Next meeting:  Wednesday, December 15, from 3-5 pm, 330B.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Weihaur Lau.
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